Weekly ReCAP for November 10, 2017
_________________________________
Next CPC meeting - Dec. 4, Cheesbrough Room, Main Library in San Andreas 2-4p.m., 1-2 “Brown Bag session.
1-2 “Brown Bag” guests will be members of the Foothills Community Park & Recreation group who will discuss the potential shooting center and regional park plans in the Valley Springs area.  The guests will give details, vision and plans and answer questions.
_____________________________________________________________________________________
BOS meeting November 14, link to agenda below:
https://calaverascountyca.iqm2.com//Citizens/detail_meeting.aspx?ID=2033 
______________________________________________________________________________

Sierra Film Fest Event:
 

CONTACT: AGATA SULCZYNSKI, 415.516.4972

Admission: 10 at door, 8 online
Date November 18, 2017
Time: Doors open 6pm; Films start at 6:30
Location: Bistro Espresso,2182 Highway 4 G700 Arnold, California 95223
Hosted by: Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch
www.sierrafilmfest.org

Come at 6pm, grab a drink and snack and settle in for some riveting films.

Feature films are:

Freightened: the Real Cost of Shipping
In an audacious investigation, Freightened will reveal the mechanics
and perils of freight shipment; an all-but-visible industry that holds
the key to our economy, our environment and the very model of
our civilization.

Denis Delestrac | 2016 | 90 min. | Spain, France

Another Way of Living: The Story of Reston, VA | Bistro Espresso|
November 18, 2017
Robert Simon, a visionary American planner, believes that creating
community is more important than building buildings. He envisions
another way of living in the suburbs, combining the best of the city
with the best of the country. In 1964, he develops the New Town of
Reston, VA where he makes his utopian vision a reality. Reston is an
international sensation that inspires new trends in suburban
development, mixing residential and commercial uses and creating civic
open spaces to promote community. Early on, facing financial
challenges, he is fired from the project by investors, but he never
stops believing in his vision. At age 100 he continues to insist that
Reston remain true to its principles as it struggles with new
challenges that financial success brings.

Rebekah Wingert-Jabi | 2015 | 70 min. | USA

______________________________________________________________________________
CCWD works on issues in Rancho Cal
By Nick Baptista / The Valley Springs News / November 1, 2017
   The Calaveras County Water District is working to address waterline breaks and pressure issues within the Rancho Calaveras distribution system.

   “We will deploy all available resources, both Capital R&R funds and staffing, to address the line breaks and high pressure issues experienced in Rancho Calaveras that have impacted our customers,” said CCWD General Manager Dave Eggerton.  “Our goal is to transition from a reactionary mode of chasing leaks to taking proactive measures to remove the underlying problems such as old, failing pipes.  The incredibly important R&R funds provided by our ratepayers make it possible for us to turn the corner on these issues and deliver better service to our customers in Rancho Calaveras.”

   With 85 miles of lines within the Rancho distribution system, many of those pipes dating back nearly six decades, it will take time to complete the task, “but we have a good plan in place and we appreciate the community’s understanding,” said Joel Metzger, manager of external affairs, conservation and grants.

   The district has been experiencing 200 to 500 leaks the past five years on the Rancho system.

   The district’s board earlier this year approved a five-year capital improvement plan that dedicated $250,000 a year to projects including pipeline replacement.  Those funds have been put in use this year with replacement of a large section of pipeline on Harper Lane.  Additional pipeline replacements are scheduled this year and next on Ormes Court, Hautly Lane, Jenny Lind Vista, Sparrowk Road and Watts Drive.

   “Over the next few years we hope to have the worst of the infrastructure replaced,” Metzger said.

   In addition to its own crews, CCWD will also hire contractors to complete some of the work.

   CCWD plans to work closely with county public works to coordinate those replacement projects before road paving work.

   High water pressure and the failure of pressure valves is another concern about the water distribution system that CCWD is working to address.

   Due to the diverse topography in Rancho Calaveras of hills and valleys, the district’s water system operates at a wide variety of water pressures in delivering service to all customers.  While the district tries to maintain pressures between 30 and 80 pounds per square inch, pressures in some areas are more than 150 psi.  The district has pressure-reducing valves on its main lines, but it also is the customer’s responsibility to have PRVs on their side of the water meter.

   Customers should have PRVs that can handle a surge up to 300 psi, Metzger said.  High quality PRVs cost approximately $200 and can be self-installed.

   “But hire a professional if you’re not comfortable,” he added.

   The district has created a new web page dedicated to educating customers about the high pressure issue at http://ccwd.org/protect-home-high-water-pressure/.

   In addition, the district will use the website to keep customers briefed on the latest information such as the repair schedule, leak locations and estimated repair times in the near future.

   “We’re committed tp keeping the community updated and plan to have another town hall meeting to discuss our progress and game plan,” Metzger said.

   That meeting should be in early December at a location to be determined.

______________________________________________________________________________

No light at the end of 26-Vista Del Lago intersection
The Valley Springs News / November 3, 2017

   It seems a power struggle between Caltrans and the power company is holding up making the traffic lights at the intersection of State Route 26 and Vista Del Lago operational.

   District 1 Supervisor Gary Tofanelli said the topic came up earlier this week at a Calaveras Council of Government meeting and a Caltrans representative reported Pacific Gas and Electric Co. insists painting of the crosswalks be finished before they turn power on at the signal.

   Work at the intersection began the end of May and was expected to be completed in August.  Caltrans has given several completion dates in the meantime, but the signal remains idle.
______________________________________________________________________________

Utility faces more than 100 lawsuits in Wine Country fires

Guy McCarthy / the Union Democrat / November 3, 2017

A utility company that touts its roots in the Gold Rush era in the Sierra Nevada foothills is being sued by more than 100 people, with legal actions including at least one wrongful death claim, in connection with the devastating Wine Country fires that destroyed more than 8,000 structures and killed more than 20 people in October.

As of Friday, at least 107 people had filed nine separate complaints alleging Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s poor maintenance of its high-voltage power lines caused the October fires in Sonoma County alone.

No official causes or final determination of causes for some of the deadliest fires in state history have been released by the California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection or PG&E.

The fires broke out overnight late Sunday Oct. 8, and suspicion fell on PG&E as the fires continued burning. On Oct. 10, the California Public Utilities Commission advised PG&E they have an obligation to preserve evidence with respect to the Northern California wildfires. On Oct. 10, CPUC staff followed up with a letter reminding the utility they are obligated to preserve factual and physical evidence related to the fires.

Physical evidence includes “all failed poles, conductors and associated equipment from each fire event,” Elizaveta Malashenko, director of the CPUC Safety and Enforcement Division, said in the letter to PG&E. PG&E employees and contractors must also preserve all records, including emails, related to potential causes of the fires, vegetation management, maintenance, and/or tree-trimming.

Public affairs staff with Pacific Gas and Electric this week said the utility is still paying citation fines, settling claims and preparing for trials stemming from the 2015 Butte Fire in Calaveras County. Citation fines against PG&E stemming from the Butte Fire include two totaling $8.3 million issued in April.

The Butte Fire broke out Sept. 9, 2015, when a gray pine contacted a PG&E overhead conductor at 17704 Butte Mountain Road in Amador County and caused ignition that started the fire, according to a CPUC investigation. The fire burned 70,868 acres, destroyed 921 structures: 549 homes, 368 outbuildings, and four commercial properties, damaged 44 structures, and resulted in two civilian fatalities and one injury.

Both people who died were residents of Calaveras County who refused to evacuate the area as recommended by local authorities, according to the CPUC investigation. Coroner’s reports indicated the cause of death for both victims was consumption by fire: residential conflagration.

Asked for PG&E perspective this week, Ari Vanrenen of PG&E corporate communications responded by email.

“Regarding the Butte wildfire: We continue to extend our thoughts and prayers to the victims and the communities that suffered losses as a result of the Butte Fire,” Vanrenen said Thursday.

While PG&E continues paying the CPUC citations related to the Butte Fire, the utility continues to work to settle claims resulting from the fire and to prepare for trials scheduled for later this year, Vanrenen said.

“Regarding the recent northern California wildfires: “Nothing is more important to us than the safety and well-being of our customers and communities we serve,” Vanrenen said. “Our thoughts are with everyone impacted by these devastating wildfires. We are aware that lawsuits have been filed. There has been no determination on the causes of the fires. We're focused on doing everything we can to help these communities rebuild and recover.”

Pacific Gas and Electric Company is an investor-owned utility with publicly-traded stock, headquartered in the Pacific Gas & Electric Building in San Francisco. PG&E claims market capitalization exceeding $29 billion on the New York Stock Exchange. Its share price fell more than 20 percent shortly after the Wine Country fires broke out in early October.

______________________________________________________________________________

Oakdale maps its commercial cannabis future. How and when residents can offer input.

BY ERIN TRACY

etracy@mobdee.com

http://www.modbee.com/news/local/oakdale/article181486361.html
______________________________________________________________________________

Tuolumne County threatens to shut down green-waste site over unpaid fees

Alex MacLean / The Union Democrat / November 4, 2017
Tuolumne County has threatened to close a small green-waste composting business near Standard for not paying $3,800 in traffic-impact mitigation fees and allegedly failing to comply with other terms of its land-use agreement.

The owners of Green Works, LLC, at 18629 Eagle Ridge Drive are fighting back and say the county is playing favorites with another business that runs a nearby green-waste facility, Cal Sierra Disposal, a subsidiary of industry giant Waste Management.

“They are trying to pick winners and losers and actively defend Waste Management at all costs,” said Mike Holland, who co-owns Green Works, LLC, with Justin Dambacher, both of Sonora.

The Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors has scheduled a public hearing for 1:30 p.m. Tuesday to consider an appeal by Holland and Dambacher to the recent revocation of their conditional use permit.

Holland alleged that the county is trying to undermine his business because it has taken away customers from Cal Sierra Disposal, which has an agreement with the county that gives it the exclusive right to provide garbage and recycling disposal services in East Sonora, Jamestown, Columbia and Twain Harte. 
“We’ve been pushing a rock up a hill since day one,” Holland said. “This is a good, green business that we should be promoting in this county.”

Holland’s business opened in September 2015 following months of working with the county for approval.

The county Community Resources Agency, which is in charge land-use planning, received more than 60 letters from people opposed to approving a conditional use permit for the business, mostly from people in a nearby retirement community who had concerns about noise, water pollution and compost piles spontaneously catching fire.

Part of approval process required Holland and Dambacher to agree to certain conditions the county imposed to mitigate potential impacts identified in a state-required environmental analysis.

One of the conditions required the partners to pay the county a $3,800 fee that would go into the county’s Traffic Impact Mitigation Fund, which is used to pay for future road projects. The county calculates the fee based on a project’s future impact on the road system.

Despite signing the agreement, Holland said they never believed the fee was fair. They argue that their business doesn’t create new traffic, but takes it away from the Cal Sierra Earth Resource Facility located less than half-mile from Green Works.

The Earth Resource Facility at 14909 Camage Avenue charges a $7 disposal fee per cubic yard of green waste, while Holland said his business charges $6. The only other facility that accepts green waste is the David Wise Plainview Slash Site at Plainview Road and Highway 108 in Twain Harte.

“Our argument has been that we’re not creating more green waste in this county, we’re basically taking business from across the street,” Holland said.

Holland pointed to an email he received in July from Quincy Yaley, assistant director of the Community Resources Agency, that stated the number of vehicles going to the Earth Resources Facility plummeted from 12,865 in 2014 to 6,703 in 2016.

Yaley was not available for comment Friday.

According to county documents explaining the reasons for revoking the permit for Green Works, businesses are technically not allowed to operate before paying the traffic fee to the county. Holland said they thought that meant the county agreed with their arguments because they were given the greenlight to open without paying it.

Holland also provided another email from Yaley that stated neither Cal Sierra Disposal nor the operators of the slash site in Twain Harte were required to pay such a fee because the former is located on Tuolumne Utilities District property and the latter on federal land owned by the Bureau of Land Management.

“The county does not collect fees from special districts (Tuolumne County Ordinance Code Section 15.05.050) and does not have authority over land owned by the federal government,” Yaley stated in the email dated Aug. 28.

Beyond the unpaid fee, the county also alleges that Holland and Dambacher have failed to comply with other conditions of their permit.

Other conditions the county accuses the owners of failing to meet, all of which Holland refuted, include submitting an operational plan to the Fire Prevention Division, adhering to the approved site plan, providing certain fire prevention measures, Environmental Health Operating Permit requirements, maintaining appropriate records for Environmental Health, and refraining from doing mechanical grinding on the weekends.

Holland received a notice from the county on July 10 of its intention to revoke his permit if the conditions were not met. The county revoked the permit on Aug. 29 but has allowed the business to continue operating pending Holland’s appeal that was submitted two weeks later.

David Gonzalves, director of the Community Resources Agency, said the purpose of such conditions are intended to protect the public, the environment and promote a level playing field for businesses.

Gonzalves denied that the county was targeting Green Works to benefit Waste Management.

“There’s no basis for that, and that’s not how the county has ever operated or will ever operate under my direction,” Gonzalves said.

Neither Gonzalves nor Yaley worked for the Community Resources Agency when the permit was approved for Green Works in 2015. Gonzalves took the reins of the agency in January, while Yaley wasn’t hired until April.

Gonzalves said the county doesn’t make any profit from its agreement with the Waste Management subsidiary that runs through October 2022.

A copy of the contract approved in 2009 states the company doesn’t pay the county any percentage of gross profits, but will provide up to $82,000 worth of services to the government per year.

The City of Sonora receives 2.06 percent of gross revenue and up to $30,000 a year in services to the city government under its agreement with the company.

“It only pays for the service we provide to the public, period,” Gonzalves said. “The green waste and recycling (services) are programs mandated by the state. The operator we hire, which happens to be Waste Management, has to provide those as part of the contract.”

Holland alleged that he also pays the county $700 to $800 annually to conduct four inspections of his property per year, but those inspections had never occurred until the agency began asking about the unpaid traffic impact mitigation fees.

Gonzalves said he’s made changes to how the Community Resources Agency monitors fees and permit conditions aimed at ensuring they are “met fairly and equitably to the public’s benefit as well as the applicant.”

“What I can say is my staff has been following up on all applications and all inspections that are required as of January,” Gonzalves said.

Gonzalves said actually revoking a permit for an operating business is rare and would be the first under his tenure as the head of the agency. He was not aware of that happening any other times before he arrived.

The board will have the authority on Tuesday to uphold the revocation of the permit, reverse the revocation, or reverse the revocation while adding additional requirements that Dambacher and Holland would have to meet.

If the board votes to revoke the permit, Gonzalves said it can give Holland and Dambacher some time to ramp down operations or order them to cease immediately.

______________________________________________________________________________

To Close Climate Goals Gap: Drop Coal, Ramp Up Renewables — Fast, UN Says

A new UNEP report shows that the gap between the climate promises countries made at Paris and the emissions cuts needed is larger than previously thought.

BY GEORGINA GUSTIN  / Inside Climate News / November 5, 2017
 

https://insideclimatenews.org/news/31102017/unep-report-paris-climate-gap-coal-phase-out-renewable-energy-emissions-cuts-needed?utm_source=InsideClimate+News&utm_campaign=6963337748-Weekly+Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_29c928ffb5-6963337748-327504385 

______________________________________________________________________________

Calaveras Supes Still Struggling Over Latest Draft Cannabis Regs

11/06/2017 5:10 pm PST
471
Tori James, MML News Reporter

San Andreas, CA – The Calaveras supervisors found themselves walking a bit of a tightrope during a special meeting earlier today.

Initially scheduled to hear an appeal of a County Planning Commission’s decision to deny an earlier appeal filed on behalf of John Mendoza, a Copperopolis commercial medical cannabis grower-applicant, it quickly became a nonstarter when Planning Director Peter Mauer shared that Mendoza had decided to withdraw his appeal. That news came following a lengthy closed session held by the board to discuss labor negotiations with unions representing county law enforcement, after which there was no news to report.

However much of the meeting still dealt with the hot topic of how the county should proceed with permanent local rules governing commercial marijuana grows. At the beginning of its regular session the board spent about ten minutes hearing a handful of public comments over its latest direction to staff to move from drafting an outright ban that District 4 Supervisor Dennis Mills and District 5 Supervisor Clyde Clapp have been pushing since winning their board seats and instead work on very restrictive regulations.

This sea change came, as reported here, at the supervisors’ last regular meeting, when District 1 Supervisor Gary Tofanelli surprised more than a few people by opting to side with District 2 Supervisor Jack Garamendi and Board Chair/District 3 Supervisor Michael Oliveira in a swing vote towards regulating commercial medical grows. However, Tofanelli clearly emphasized in his switch over that several additional and very specific restrictions and requirements would  have to be added for him to give his final buy-in. Among these are banning grows from residential rural zones, which he says are a chief reason for neighbor issues.

Worried Over The Dawn Of New State Laws 
Attempting to ensure that the latest draft rules be ready to review at the supervisors’ Nov. 14 meeting, Mills warned the board that time to act was simply running out. He argued that if the supervisors failed to get permanent rules in place by the end of the year, new state laws taking effect in January would leave the county vulnerable to receiving an onslaught of new grow applications.

County Counsel Megan Stedfeld indicated she “respectfully disagreed” with Mills’ assessment, stating that the urgency ordinance would still be in effect until February and there was enough time for the board to act. Planning Director Peter Maurer added that the Planning Commission had already reviewed the draft ban and provided input on a regulatory alternative, which legally satisfies its review requirement.

During this exchange, Stedfeld at least twice warned Mills and the other board members that they needed to be careful to avoid discussing matters that were not actually on the meeting agenda. This led to a board poll by Mills to determine if there were any other supervisors in support of pushing staff to ensure that the draft regulatory ordinance would be ready for discussion by Nov. 14.

Garamendi, Tofanelli and Oliveira, after hearing from Maurer and Stedfelt that they would prefer having more time to “get it right,” opted to allow the discussion to be calendared into early December. After the poll, Oliveira shared his concerns over hurrying — and perhaps failing to cross all the “t’s” and dot the “i’s” within the proposed ordinance. He maintained, “We will have the opportunity — I know deadlines have to be met have to do this properly and there is still time to do that.”

https://www.mymotherlode.com/news/local/333273/calaveras-supes-still-struggling-over-latest-draft-cannabis-regs.html?utm_source=myMotherLode.com+Daily+News&utm_campaign=3d5b83cb9d-RSS_EMAIL_CAMPAIGN&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_a3d2ace109-3d5b83cb9d-129309153&ct=t(RSS_EMAIL_CAMPAIGN) 

______________________________________________________________________________

Californians will face more tax proposals on local ballots
POSTED: 11/06/17, 10:05 AM PST | UPDATED: 14 HRS AGO
A momentous state Supreme Court ruling apparently making it easier to raise local taxes will mean more signature-gatherers in front of grocery stores and more spending measures on local ballots in California.
The ruling reverses 20 years of generally accepted thinking about how to apply two seminal statewide initiatives restricting tax increases: Proposition 218 in 1996 and the original Proposition 13 property tax-cutting measure of 1978.
It will be up to voters to use their new authority wisely — and to the state Legislature to ensure that they have the information they need to make smart decisions. Meanwhile, more clarity is needed from the high court to make certain its ruling is properly construed.
The prevailing interpretation is that the ruling lowers the threshold for passage of local taxes for specified purposes — such as building a library, improving fire service, raising teacher salaries, paying down pension debt or fixing sewers — from two-thirds approval to a simple majority.
The lower threshold applies if the measure is an initiative launched through signature gathering. If a local government directly places the measure on the ballot, it would still require two-thirds approval.
The consensus had been that the two-thirds vote requirement of Propositions 218 and 13 applied to initiatives. Now the high court seems to say no. The justices ruled that voters who approved the two measures intended to restrict local government leaders’ ability to go to the ballot to raise taxes, but not to limit their own ability to pass tax increases through initiatives.
The justice’s 5-2 decision on Aug. 28 captured the spirit and letter of Propositions 218 and 13. As they noted, under our state Constitution, the initiative process is revered and must be “jealously guard(ed)” by the courts.
The justices ruling came in a case questioning whether Prop. 218 restricted when an initiative, for which sufficient signatures had been gathered, could be placed on the ballot. In ruling that it did not, the court indicated more broadly that Prop. 218 simply doesn’t apply to initiatives.
That would, seemingly, also mean that the two-thirds vote requirement in Prop. 218 doesn’t apply to initiatives. But some attorneys are cautioning against such a broad application of the ruling. Hence the need for Supreme Court clarification.
Some other cautions: The decision doesn’t affect the vote threshold for measures increasing money for government general funds, which can be used for any legitimate purpose. Those measures already only required a simple majority approval. And the decision does not seem to apply to school bonds.
 

The ruling will certainly pique the interest of local interest groups, from the PTA to government worker unions, who want to launch signature-gathering drives to raise money earmarked for specific purposes they favor.
But direct democracy only works if voters are well-informed. Unfortunately, the ballot-secrecy lobby would rather keep voters in the dark: State officials who set the rules for ballot information have consistently shown they’re more interested in passing tax increases than being candid with the public.
With more proposals on the ballot, transparency becomes more critical than ever before.
Bay Area News Group
http://www.record-bee.com/article/NQ/20171106/LOCAL1/171109911
_____________________________________________________________________________

Armored Cars To Collect State Pot Taxes?

11/07/2017 6:41 pm PST
185
Tracey Petersen, MML News Reporter

Sacramento, CA – California’s treasurer is recommending using armored cars to transport hundreds of millions of dollars in expected cash tax payments next year with the legalization of recreational marijuana.

California State Treasurer John Chiang maintains that a lack of banking services that will force much of the cannabis industry to operate in cash and create potential risks to the public. “It is unfair and a public safety risk to require a legal industry to haul duffle bags of cash to pay taxes, employees and utility bills,” argues Chiang. “The reliance on cash paints a target on the back of cannabis operators and makes them and the general public vulnerable to violence and organized crime.”

The use of brink like trucks was part of a plan unveiled Tuesday in a report titled “Banking Access Strategies for Cannabis-Related Businesses,” which was created by the Treasurer’s 18-person Cannabis Banking Working Group, whose members included representatives from local and state government, the cannabis industry, financial institutions and law enforcement.  The report is intended to help the state deal with a big problem that comes with the new legal pot market that most marijuana companies do only a cash business — including paying taxes. The problem stems from the fact that most banks don’t want anything to do with marijuana money because the plant remains illegal under federal law, according to Chiang, who formed the Cannabis Banking Working Group. He adds that a comprehensive solution will remain elusive without changes in Washington.

The state will get a 15 percent cut on retail pot purchases next year, which is projected to generate annual sales exceeding $7 billion and an estimated $1 billion a year in tax revenues.

https://www.mymotherlode.com/news/local/333438/armored-cars-to-collect-state-pot-taxes.html?utm_source=myMotherLode.com+Daily+News&utm_campaign=8ead47bce0-RSS_EMAIL_CAMPAIGN&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_a3d2ace109-8ead47bce0-129309153&ct=t(RSS_EMAIL_CAMPAIGN) 

______________________________________________________________________________

Legislator: If PG&E is at fault in NorCal fires, utility should be broken up
Guy McCarthy / The Union Democrat / Nov. 7, 2017
A state legislator says that if Pacific Gas and Electric Company is found at fault for how the deadly, destructive Northern California fires started in October 2017, the utility giant with roots in the Mother Lode’s Gold Rush era should be broken up.

The fires broke out a month ago today, Oct. 8 and early Oct. 9, in multiple counties, including Napa, Sonoma, Solano, Mendocino and Yuba, killed more than 40 people and destroyed more than 8,000 homes and other structures, according to the California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection. They are among the deadliest fires in California history.

No official causes or final determination of causes in the fires have been released, but more than 100 people in Sonoma County alone have already joined legal actions alleging Pacific Gas and Electric’s poor maintenance of its high-voltage power lines caused the October fires.

“If we find that in this particular case — and we don’t know the cause yet — then frankly I don’t think PG&E should do business in California anymore,” State Sen. Jerry Hill told reporters in San Francisco in mid-October. “They’ve crossed the line too many times. They need to be dissolved in some way, split.”

Hill represents District 13, the south San Francisco Peninsula that includes San Bruno, and he chairs the Senate Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety. He cites the 2015 Butte Fire in Calaveras County, the 2010 San Bruno pipeline explosion, and the 1994 Trauner Fire near Rough and Ready as examples of PG&E reducing spending on safety margins, which contributed to or caused disasters.

“The most troubling thing to me is they have a bad habit of diverting money or creating internal incentive programs that take money away from vegetation management and divert it to bonuses and profits for the company,” Hill said in a phone interview this week. “They cut corners and save money. Saved money is used for incentives for executives and extra profits for the company. They have a monopoly.”

Pacific Gas and Electric Company is an investor-owned utility with publicly traded stock, headquartered in San Francisco. This week PG&E claims market capitalization exceeding $28.9 billion on the New York Stock Exchange. Its share price plunged more than 20 percent shortly after the Wine Country fires broke out, erasing about $6 billion of the utility’s value.

Utility responds

Asked for perspective this week, Ari Vanrenen with PG&E corporate communications responded at length but avoided questions about Hill’s suggestion that the utility giant could be broken up.

“Since the start of the devastating Northern California wildfires on Oct. 8, our primary focus has been — and continues to be — the safety and well-being of the customers and communities that have been affected,” Vanrenen said Tuesday via email.

Pacific Gas and Electric won’t speculate on the cause of the fires, while investigations by Cal Fire, the California Public Utilities Commission and multiple law enforcement agencies are ongoing, Vanrenen said.

“PG&E will continue to comply with requests of the CPUC and others to preserve evidence,” Vanrenen said. “This is standard practice.”

The utility dedicates hundreds of millions of dollars and thousands of workforce hours to help reduce electrical outages and wildfire risks through its Electric Vegetation Management Program, Vanrenen said.

“This is just one part of the many programs PG&E has in place to improve the safety and reliability of our service to our customers,” Vanrenen said.

The utility meets or exceeds state and federal vegetation clearance requirements and performs regular power line tree safety activities in accordance with industry standards, guidelines and procedures to reduce outages and fires caused by trees and other vegetation, Vanrenen said.

In addition, PG&E inspects and monitors every overhead electric transmission and distribution line each year, with some locations patrolled multiple times, Vanrenen said. The utility is accountable for 81,000 miles of distribution lines and 18,000 miles of distribution lines.

Vanrenen says PG&E prunes or removes about 1.4 million trees annually.

Since 2013, the utility spokesman said, PG&E has spent about $1.6 billion on vegetation management programs to reduce power outages and wildfire risks. From 2013 to 2017, the utility has invested as much as $946 million in distribution vegetation management, $185 million in transmission vegetation management, and $450 million in tree mortality response efforts.

In Sonoma County

Statistics and spending totals have not quelled the fears of many Wine Country residents whose homes were spared by the same October fires that leveled entire residential neighborhoods, apartment buildings, resorts and big-box stores.

A resident of Cloverdale, about 30 miles north of Santa Rosa in Sonoma County, reached out to The Union Democrat last week to complain about lack of brush clearance in his community.

“I’ve been trying to get PG&E, Cal Fire, Cloverdale Fire Department to do something about all this,” Marty Wysinger said. “Trees and brush around the telephone poles and covering the road, but I just get the runaround. I’ve been trying for five months now.”

Wysinger sent photos to show what he portrays as a looming public safety threat to lives and property, even as most of the October fires have been contained.

"As you can see, they are powerlines and trees going through and the whole street is overgrown and I can’t get anyone to do anything about it,” Wysinger said. “If there was a fire, we would be trapped like rats.”

In the Mother Lode

Public affairs staff with Pacific Gas and Electric said last week the utility is still paying citation fines, settling claims and preparing for trials stemming from the 2015 Butte Fire in Calaveras County. Citation fines against PG&E stemming from the Butte Fire include two totaling $8.3 million issued in April.

The Butte Fire broke out Sept. 9, 2015, when a gray pine contacted a PG&E overhead conductor at 17704 Butte Mountain Road in Amador County and caused ignition that started the fire, according to a CPUC investigation.

The fire burned 70,868 acres, destroyed 921 structures: 549 homes, 368 outbuildings, and four commercial properties, damaged 44 structures, and resulted in two civilian fatalities and one injury.

Both people who died were residents of Calaveras County who refused to evacuate the area as recommended by local authorities, according to the CPUC investigation. Coroner’s reports indicated the cause of death for both victims was consumption by fire: residential conflagration.

TUD

Pacific Gas and Electric touts its roots in the Mother Lode’s Gold Rush era. Aside from hundreds of miles of power lines, it owns numerous dams, reservoirs, powerhouses and conveyances in Tuolumne County, including Pinecrest, Lyons and the Tuolumne Main Canal that carries water from the South Fork Stanislaus River for most of Tuolumne County’s population.

In Calaveras and Amador counties, PG&E owns Salt Springs Dam and Salt Springs Reservoir on the North Fork Mokelumne River. The utility also owns water and power infrastructure in other Sierra foothill counties, including Butte, Plumas, Placer, Amador, Madera and Fresno counties, and elsewhere in the Golden State.

Billed as a water and wastewater utility serving 44,000 residents in Tuolumne County, TUD relies on PG&E for its most vital resource.

Any move to break up PG&E would place numerous questions before multiple water agencies that cooperate with the utility giant to ensure their water supplies, including Tuolumne Utilities District.

Whatever happens with investigations of the causes of the Wine Country fires, Hill and other state lawmakers announced Oct. 30 they plan to introduce legislation in January to prevent electric utilities found culpable in wildfires from passing those claim costs not covered by insurance, fines and penalties, on to customers.

“It has been said that PG&E is perhaps too big to fail, similar to what we saw in the banking crisis in 2008,” Hill said this week. “But we can’t allow them to carry on if this pattern continues. We have the Butte Fire, we have San Bruno, we have Rough and Ready, and we can’t condone this and conduct business as usual any longer.”

______________________________________________________________________________

Conservation plan for 460 acres of PG&E lands between Lyons and Sonora on tap

 Guy McCarthy / The Union Democrat / Nov. 8, 2017
A move to ensure public access to 460 acres of watershed lands owned by Pacific Gas and Electric between Lyons Reservoir and Phoenix Powerhouse is going to come before the Pacific Forest and Watershed Lands Stewardship Council next week.

The council is a private, nonprofit foundation established in 2004 in a PG&E settlement that was part of the utility giant’s reorganization, three years after Pacific Gas and Electric Company filed for bankruptcy in April 2001.

The settlement requires PG&E to cooperate with the Stewardship Council and local conservation nonprofits to ensure perpetual protection of 140,000 acres of watershed lands up and down the Central Sierra and elsewhere in the Golden State.

The 460 acres of utility-owned lands between Lyons Reservoir and Phoenix Powerhouse will be monitored by people with the Mother Lode Land Trust, a Jackson-based nonprofit established in 1990.

“The project includes several different parcels, from Lyons down to Sonora at the Phoenix Powerhouse,” Ellie Routt, executive director for Mother Lode Land Trust, said Wednesday in a phone interview. “In Twain Harte, for example, there’s a trail along the Tuolumne Main Canal the public uses, and that would be permanently protected as a recreation asset.”

Routt said the ditch trail is presently protected to the extent that PG&E allows the public to use it, but that is at the utility’s discretion. A conservation easement contract would ensure public access continues.

The Stewardship Council board is scheduled to hear about the conservation plan at a public meeting scheduled from 1 to 2:30 p.m. Wednesday at Tsakopoulos Library Galleria-West Room, 828 I Street, Sacramento. Council staff are recommending approval of a Lyons plan, a conservation easement contract, and a funding agreement between the council and Mother Lode Land Trust.

A 100-page Lyons Land Conservation and Conveyance Plan describes the land as being in the South Fork Stanislaus and Sullivan Creek watersheds. PG&E owns the property and pays taxes on it, but the Mother Lode Land Trust holds a conservation easement.

The property surrounds Lyons Reservoir, the Main Tuolumne Canal, and Phoenix Powerhouse, but the parcels are not contiguous.

Beginning at Lyons, there’s a 365-acre parcel that encircles the reservoir and Lyons Dam, a 4-acre parcel just east of the reservoir, a 41-acre parcel downstream on the flumes and ditches of the Tuolumne Main Canal, a 39-acre section farther down the ditch system labeled “Section 4 Canal Fishing Access,” two one-acre parcels, a 5-acre parcel at Phoenix Penstock, and a 4-acre parcel at Phoenix Powerhouse.

The Lyons plan says the property is to be protected for fish habitat, wildlife and plants that are native to the area, and all species protected under state and federal endangered species acts. Forest lands in the area are dominated by ponderosa pine, sugar pine, white fir, Douglas fir and incense cedar. Also to be protected are the so-called scenic viewshed and outdoor recreation.

Recreation activities at Lyons are described as limited to May 1 to Oct. 31, and include bank angling, hiking, picnicking, horseback riding and bicycling. Boating, swimming and wading are not allowed at Lyons to protect the water supply.

Hiking, mountain biking and horseback riding on Sugar Pine Railroad grade are popular. The area around Phoenix Powerhouse has no recreational facilities. The existing fishing access at the Section 4 Canal in Twain Harte already has parking.

The Stewardship Council board will also be asked to approve a funding agreement with the Mother Lode Land Trust, so the local nonprofit’s staff can monitor PG&E and ensure public access on the Lyons parcels.

“Part of this contract with PG&E is we go out annually to ensure they are abiding by the contract,” Routt said. “So we need funding to go out there and make sure they keep trails open, to monitor the conservation value, including public access.”

Pacific Gas and Electric Company reserves rights in the conservation easement to maintain and operate existing and future utility facilities over portions of the parcels, according to the Lyons plan. The conservation easement includes specific hydro reserved rights.

In April 2001, PG&E was $9 billion in debt and in failed bailout talks with state officials when the utility giant filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy protection. At the time, Pacific Gas and Electric Company debts were increasing at a rate of $300 million a month.

The bankruptcy filing — described at the time as the third-largest in U.S. history — did not affect the utility's parent company, PG&E Corp., or any other PG&E division. Executives with the utility said they expected no disruptions in service to their 13 million customers, and they did not expect to lay off any of their 20,000 employees.

Today, Pacific Gas and Electric Company is an investor-owned utility with publicly traded stock, headquartered in San Francisco. More than $6 billion of the utility’s market value has evaporated since the October fires in Northern California broke out a month ago. As of Wednesday evening, PGE’s market capitalization still exceeded $28 billion.

______________________________________________________________________________

Tree Mortality Marking Begins In Calaveras County

11/08/2017 7:18 pm PST
6
Tracey Petersen, MML News Reporter

San Andreas, CA – The work to clear the dead timber along public roadways due to the drought and bark beetle infestation will begin in the higher elevations but there is no estimated completion date as weather will be a factor, according to Calaveras County officials.

Currently, foresters wearing orange and green reflective vest from TSS Consultants out of the Sacramento can be seen in the Ebbetts Pass and Blue Lake Springs Subdivision. County spokesperson Sharon Torrence indicates that all are carrying Calaveras County Identification Cards around their necks. The foresters will be marking hazardous trees for removal.  Private property owners with trees tagged to come down will receive a property request for entry (ROE) form. Torrence advises that it is critical that owners sign and return the form within 10 days, so trees can be mitigated in a timely manner. There is no cost to property owners as the state is picking up the tab. However, Torrence cautions that those who choose not to have their hazardous trees brought down will be on the hook for damages caused if they do fall onto county roads.

After a significant number of trees have been identified, multiple contractors will begin cutting down the timber, according to Torrence. Motorists may face short delays during tree removal operations. The county will put out a work schedule once the marking is completed. For more information click here.
________________________________________________________________________________

Shelter deal falls through

Humane society opts to pursue private animal facility

Sean Thomas / Calaveras Enterprise / November 9, 2017
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A 15-year plan to build a new public/private Calaveras County Animal Shelter has fallen by the wayside, after negotiations between the county and the Calaveras Humane Society have stalled.

A partnership to build a 6.93-acre, jointly operated animal shelter just below the Calaveras County Jail on the Government Center campus in San Andreas has been in the works for some time in different stages. The new shelter was planned to update and expand services for the Calaveras County Animal Shelter through a partnership with the humane society.

Dee Dee Drake, executive director of the Calaveras Humane Society, said that the humane society board has lost faith in the county’s ability to provide a yearly funding amount for the existing shelter due to budget concerns, and has instead opted to withdraw from the agreement and pursue another option.

“It is with regret that the Calaveras Humane Society announces that we are withdrawing from negotiations with the County of Calaveras for a public/private collaborative shelter project at this time,” said Drake in an email. “After years of effort pursuing the project, this decision was not easy for the (humane society) board of directors.”

The board took note of the slower-than-expected progress of discussions on the shelter and the county’s change of direction from the 2016 preliminary memorandum of understanding, Drake said. She said that negotiations had gotten to the point where a construction timeframe had extended an additional five to seven years.

Brad Banner, an environmental management administrator with the Calaveras County Environmental Management Agency, said that ironing our potential issues with the MOU is what has caused the lengthy delay. The humane society provided a draft document in June 2017 that the county was in the process of examining.

Banner said that there were discussions over who would be responsible for certain services and a framework to handle disagreements, which the county felt needed to be worked out before the document was signed.

“It takes time,” said Banner. “Those sorts of issues needed to be fleshed out.”

Drake said that the deal was contingent on the county’s ability to pay an annual contribution to the operation of the proposed facility. The number was being negotiated, but Drake said she did not expect the amount to fall far outside the current county funding level for the existing shelter.

“Given the state of the county’s finances, we’re not sure if we could rely (on the county making the contribution) every year,” Drake said.

Banner agreed that a number would be difficult to nail down, adding that it was based on the analysis and discussion surrounding the MOA. Currently, the count provides $455,000 for Animal Services, of which $272,000 goes to the shelter.

The current animal shelter rests near the County Courthouse, adjacent to a Calaveras Humane Society building. The shelter was built in the 1950s.Prior to the plan to build a new animal facility, the Calaveras County Grand Jury had pushed officials to pursue a new location for almost 20 years.

The 11,000-square-foot facility proposed was going to cost $3 million to $3.5 million. According to county documents, the humane society was tasked with paying for the cost to build and develop the new shelter.

A fundraising feasibility study was ordered to determine if the humane society would be able to fund the shelter’s construction, but Drake said data from the study is still being compiled.

The new location was going to improve kennel conditions for cats and dogs, and add an industrial laundry room, as well as a spay and neuter clinic. The potential shelter was also going to provide space for the county’s animal control services department.

The nonprofit Friends of the Calaveras Animal Shelter has provided funds to the location, and has donated equipment and volunteer hours to help keep the shelter effective. Most notably, FOCAS provided the “Cat House” to the shelter to help house feral cats. Drake said that since FOCAS has stepped in, conditions at the shelter have improved to the point that she did not feel it was as “life or death” a situation as it was in the past. During the worst years at the shelter, dogs were euthanized at a rate of 85 percent, Drake said.

“When this project was in its genesis, conditions at the animal shelter were deplorable,” said Drake.

Banner agreed that conditions were in a state of disarray at one time but, like Drake, applauded FOCAS for its members’ contributions.

Henning Schreiber, Animal Services director, said that Animal Services’ philosophy has steadily shifted in a positive direction. Currently, the shelter has a 90 percent no-kill rate, Schreiber said.

“There has been a change of philosophy of staff themselves,” said Banner. “A good lot of it under Schreiber’s leadership. Every animal’s life and well-being is special and should be protected, and that philosophy, combined with the community and theses groups, has made a really effective partnership.”

Drake said that the humane society is looking at building its own facility now that the county partnership has been severed.

The humane society is currently looking at locations to survey the potential costs of developing a shelter on them. A centrally located, properly zoned plot of land where the humane society could accomplish a remodel instead of building an entire facility is the preferred route. The society plans to invest $700,000 to $2 million, depending on the option decided upon.

The new location will likely receive timed-out stray pets from the county animal shelter to rehome them instead of them being euthanized. The humane society building would also be able to take in owner-surrender dogs and cats, which is currently prohibited at the county animal shelter.

The new humane society-sponsored building would still be a benefit to the county, Drake said.

“We honestly believe that this would be the best way to offer services to the people and pets of this county,” Drake said.

Banner agreed that an adoption center like what the humane society might construct would be a benefit. She said that although the humane society is opting for a different plan, the county could still use an update at the shelter. In the meantime, Banner said that short-term fixes are being discussed.

“Long term, we do need a shelter,” said Banner. “There are issues with isolation (and) issues with noise.”

Schreiber said that the current shelter is not attractive to incoming visitors, going as far as to compare the shelter to an “old prison.”

“Some people don’t come to the shelter,” said Schreiber. “They find going there to be depressing. Building a new shelter would be one thing to make it more inviting to people.”

Banner also noted that years of harsh disinfectant use have expedited wear-and-tear on the building’s infrastructure.

Despite the new direction, Drake said that the humane society is open to working with the county to revisit the deal if conditions allow.

“We’re not closing the door,” said Drake. “If conditions changed at the county, we would entertain working with them.”

________________________________________________________________________________

Planning Commission Considers Revoking Pet Bath House Owner’s Permit

11/09/2017 4:12 pm PST
352
Tori James, MML News Reporter

Angels Camp, CA – The livelihood of a pet services business owner facing multiple felony animal cruelty charges tops tonight’s City of Angels Camp’s Planning Commission agenda.

As reported here, Angels Camp Police charged Pet Bath House proprietor Vonna Hughes earlier this summer for several crimes relating to the mysterious disappearance of three dogs. They had been under her care for just a few days before she claimed to the owner that they were all “put down,” further alleging that she did so due to two alleged dog fights they caused in her kennel facility. However, a Valley Springs kennel facility that had lodged the trio of canines ahead of their boarding at Hughes’ business told police the canine trio had stayed there for several months without incident.

Following a “Missing Dogs” flyer campaign, several weeks later, two of the dogs that turned out to have been recovered by Calaveras County Animal Services were returned to their owner; the remains of the third dog, named “CiCi,” were located by a utility crew worker. The news triggered what became a highly contentious “Justice for CiCi” protest in front of the 172 South Main Street business that also triggered calls to the City of Angels Camp for an investigation into her business operation.

Back at its Sept. 9 meeting the Planning Commission recommended the CUP be revoked. According to the meeting documents, City Planning & Building Director David Hanham and staff recommend that the Planning Commission either amend or revoke Hughes’ Conditional Use Permit (CUP) and sent a letter to the Pet Bath House Sept. 20 regarding the action. They note that there was no response other than her attorney’s response to tonight’s hearing.

According to staff findings, Hughes failed to meet at least two of the stated conditions of her CUP. First, when investigators reviewed the property they found that there was no longer a separation in the yard for large and small dogs. Secondly, it was determined, based on reports from local veterinarians, that despite her obligation to report injuries to dogs and people at the facility to Angels Camp Police and County Animal Services, numerous incidents went unreported.

There are no public hearings scheduled and the only other matters of business are committee, commissioner’s and staff reports at tonight’s meeting, which begins at 6 p.m. at the City of Angels Fire House (1404 Vallecito Road).
________________________________________________________________________________
Use permit revoked for Pet Bath House

By Jason Cowan Jason@Calaverasenterprise.com / Nov. 9, 2017
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A use permit was revoked Thursday evening from an Angels Camp business where three dogs disappeared from and one was later found dead last summer.

The Angels Camp Planning Commission, absent Commissioner Patsy Gonzalez, voted 4-0 to revoke a city issued conditional use permit from the Pet Bath House, more than four months after three dogs, Casper, CoCo and CiCi, went missing from the grooming and pet boarding operation.

“I do not want another dog owner to go through what I’ve been through,” said victim Steven Mendoza, of San Andreas. “No one should have to go through what I did.”

With the revocation, business owner Vonna Hughes will have 15 calendar days to file an appeal of the decision to the Angels Camp City Council, said Derek Cole, city attorney. If she does, the decision would be stayed, meaning it would not go into effect until a resolution.

Ken Foley, attorney for Hughes, could not be reached for comment shortly after the verdict.

Angels Camp Planning Director David Hanham recommended the permit, issued in 2015 if the applicant met 17 conditions, be revoked because the operation violated two stipulations.

He said, during the hearing, that the business was not reporting injuries or deaths to the proper authorities. Hanham mentioned that he spoke with a number of local veterinarians who treated animals that came from the Pet Bath House. Hanham added that at least one death occurred, though he could not determine if it happened at the business.

The operation was also in violation of a rule that said it had to separate the large dogs from the small, and have a place for aggressive dogs. Hanham said the business had the size division toward the inception of the permit, but it went away in time. He added that the methods the business used to isolate aggressive animals seemed ineffective at times.

Foley, who attended on behalf of Hughes, argued, during the hearing, the violations should not result in a confiscation of the permit.

Foley said he never saw any documentation regarding Hanham’s claims that injuries occurred at the business. He called the allegations hearsay and asked for physical evidence to back up the allegations.

Foley urged the planning commission to amend conditions of the permit to restrict Hughes to only board smaller dogs at the business.

Ultimately, the commission agreed with the recommendation. Vice-Chair Gary Gordon, with a small curly haired white dog in his lap, made the motion before Commissioner Robert Moncada seconded.

The final vote was met by applause from the many in attendance who supported the confiscation. Beyond it all, Mendoza and his wife Natalie Iler, could be seen in a teary eyed embrace as supporters gathered around them.

“I feel drained,” said Mendoza after the hearing.

Mendoza, a Butte Fire victim, boarded his three dogs at the Pet Bath House in June. He relocated them from a different facility in Burson, where they stayed 18 months prior. It was there that animals began to show signs of kennel stress.

On July 2, after a series of instances where Hughes charged Mendoza for vet bills connected to fights his animals were allegedly involved in, she told him that his three dogs were euthanized due to their aggressive behavior.

Two days later, Mendoza reported to the Angels Camp Police Department that his animals were illegally put down. An investigation into the incident revealed Hughes told the officers the animals were given to a third party

Two dogs – Casper and CoCo – were located and reunited with Mendoza on July 22. They were found in two separate areas of the county and were brought to the Calaveras County Animal Shelter.

The remains of a third – CiCi – were found in a blood-stained garbage bag on July 24, near the 900 block of Crest View Drive in Murphys. It is not known how the animal died.

Hughes has been charged with six felonies connected to cruelty, stealing animals for commercial use and grand theft of more than $950. She is also facing misdemeanor cruelty charges. Hughes has pleaded not guilty to all charges.

Hughes is currently out of custody on $75,000 bond. A pre preliminary hearing has been set for Jan. 8, 2018.

Next up for Mendoza, he plans to seek compensation for the money he claims he is owed. He said Hughes charged him nearly $1,200 to board his three animals and another $1,000 for veterinary fees.

“Now that this is done, I am going to take her to court,” Mendoza said, “to get some of my money back.

http://www.calaverasenterprise.com/news/article_accb40cc-c5d5-11e7-9e55-7f08b0e5c81a.html 
______________________________________________________________________________

Angels Camp council to consider commercial cannabis law Monday

Guy McCarthy / The Union Democrat / Nov. 9, 2017
Commercial cannabis will be the issue when the Angels Camp City Council holds a special meeting at 6 p.m. Monday in Bret Harte High School's theater.

So many people showed up at a council meeting to address an urgency cannabis ordinance earlier this week, there was not enough room for everyone in the firehouse, where City Council meetings are usually held, said City of Angels Administrator Mary Kelly.

“I’m not sure how many people were present at the meeting this past Tuesday,” Kelly said. “We stopped counting at 55. Per the fire code we couldn’t have more than 49.”

An agenda for the meeting says city staff are advising the council to adopt an urgency moratorium ordinance concerning the cultivation, commercial and retail sale, and delivery of marijuana and related land uses, and approve an exemption from the state environmental quality act for that urgency ordinance.

A revised draft of the ordinance shared by Kelly on Thursday covers six pages and has room for her signature on a seventh page.

Prop 64

The text of the Angels Camp draft ordinance refers to Proposition 64, known as the Control, Regulate, and Tax Adult Use of Marijuana Act, which was adopted by voters statewide on Nov. 8, 2016, and took effect the next day.

Pot advocates said Prop 64 and its approval by voters legalized recreational marijuana use in the nation’s most populous state. But what that means at ground level in Calaveras County, Tuolumne County and other parts of the Mother Lode is open to broad interpretation. Municipalities are still struggling with the issue as debates for and against the lucrative crop rage.

On Oct. 24, the Calaveras County Board of Supervisors split 3-2 to direct staff to prepare strict regulatory language to be added to a draft ordinance originally intended to ban commercial cannabis cultivation.

That new law is expected to come before the county planning commission later this month.

The cannabis debate has consumed Calaveras County since the 2015 Butte Fire wiped out more than 500 homes and rendered many properties ripe for an influx of pot farmers and other green gold prospectors.

More state law

Prop 64 is now part of the Medicinal and Adult-Use Cannabis Regulation and Safety Act, legislation passed by state lawmakers in June 2017. The new state law has decriminalized recreational marijuana use, cultivation, and distribution. It also established a licensing program for non-medical commercial cultivation, testing, and distribution of non-medical marijuana and the manufacturing of non-medical marijuana products.

The Angels Camp draft ordinance states the cultivation of marijuana for personal or commercial use has the potential to lead to nuisances and criminal activity. It also notes that growing marijuana plants emit an odor that can be noxious and can interfere with the quiet enjoyment of neighboring properties.

“Also, marijuana cultivation can be attractive to burglars seeking to steal the plants, which can lead to violent confrontations with property owners,” the draft ordinance states. “Numerous instances of these adverse secondary effects associated with the cultivation of marijuana have been observed in Calaveras County, in which the City is incorporated.”

The draft law states it is imperative that Angels Camp’s government retains local land use control over marijuana cultivation.

And it notes that Prop 64 and the Medicinal and Adult-Use Cannabis Regulation and Safety Act expressly preserve local jurisdictions’ abilities to adopt and enforce local ordinances to regulate non-medical marijuana establishments, including local zoning and land use requirements, business license requirements, as well as the ability to completely prohibit establishment or operation of one or more types of marijuana businesses.

What will happen Monday night in Angels Camp remains to be seen. The city council special meeting is scheduled to begin at 6 p.m.

Bret Harte High School is on South Main Street at Murphys Grade Road.

______________________________________________________________________________

County reserves can’t fund cannabis ban

CAO refines supervisor’s claims

JasonCowan / Calaveras Enterprise / November 9, 2017
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Most of the money in the county’s reserve and treasury accounts are unavailable for use in the event of a cannabis ban, according to Calaveras County Administrative Officer Tim Lutz.

Calaveras has nearly $13 million in the bank right now that is not currently restricted to any particular purpose, Lutz said. That means officials can use the money for whatever they deem fit.

Last month, District 4 Supervisor Dennis Mills, during a hearing to discuss a proposed cannabis ban, said he was not concerned about the financial aspects of the prohibition of cannabis cultivation. He said at the time the county had $30.3 million in reserves and $127 million in its investment portfolio. He did not clarify how much the government here had available to use.

However, a significant portion of the money from both funds is designated to certain purposes outside of cannabis enforcement, said Lutz in a phone interview.

The $127 million in the investment portfolio is made up by funds for a list of organizations, Lutz said. They range from special and school district funds and those intended for other various districts.

The $30.3 million in the designated fund account is applied in the budget should a program need it, Lutz said. Generally, the money can only be used for specific purposes.

Lutz said about $12.5 million could be used freely from reserves by the county to enforce cannabis policy. That was what the county had in its General Fund and Teeter accounts.

Also available for the county to use for cannabis situations was the $800,000 given to the Calaveras County Sheriff’s Office through Assembly Bill 443 in fiscal year 2017-18 budget. The bill assists rural law enforcement agencies.

“This year we used a portion for new vehicles and equipment,” said Lutz, who added that money from Assembly Bill 109, mostly directed toward corrections operations, could also help with the sheriff’s budget.

Mills did not dispute the claims that most of the money he had suggested the county could use to enforce a cannabis ban was restricted from free use when he was contacted via telephone to respond to Lutz’s comments.

Though he did not know the exact cost of a ban on cannabis because he said the county never initiated a study on the issue, Mills estimated the county had $25 million it could use in the event supervisors enact a policy change.

“In this instance, budgets are not driven to bottom line. They’re based on priorities. Priorities are set by the board,” Mills said of one way the county could free up money. “We need to evaluate each department. How long does it take to fill a job with the Sheriff’s Office? Six months? That means we have a position there sitting unfilled. We allocated money into this budget we cannot spend.”

To free up even more funds, Mills suggested the county impose a $500 fee per cannabis plant against illegal marijuana farmers. He said the county would profit from even a 1 percent collection rate of his proposed fine.
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